






















Capacity Transfer

ARTC recognizes and supports the need for short term transfer of capacity (trading) in the
coal supply chain in for access holders to reasonably managed take or pay obligations in the
circumstance of a variable market and shipping patterns. To this end, ARTC has
incorporated provisions permitting short term capacity trading within and between access
holder agreements for coal.

The provisions allow for what ARTC calls 'safe harbour' trades (trades that are most unlikely
to have any impact on coal chain capacity and the existing entitlements of other parties).
Such trades do not require ARTC approval, but ARTC seeks three days notice of such trades
(aligned to the short term planning cycle).

Other trades that are likely to have some system impact will require a more detailed
assessment of the impact on system capacity and the availability of capacity. Such an
assessment would normally need to be undertaken by the coal chain coordinator, and advice
to ARTC. For this reason, ARTC requires two weeks notice. ARTC hopes that this time
frame will fall in time, as systems for qUickly determining coal chain capacity impacts are
established.

ARTC has also committed to working with industry to agree a system wide and streamlined
system for capacity trading, but recognizes that the impact of capacity trading is different for
different service providers. As an example, capacity trading at the port involves trading of
tonnage with a trade unlikely to significantly impact on stockpiling. On the other hand, a
trade on the rail network can have substantial impacts of available capacity and the ability to
meet other network users' entitlements.

Capacity Expansion

ARTC supports OR's clarification that it will only undertake infrastructure enhancements if it
can commercially justify such projects, and notes that the OCA considers that it is reasonable
for OR Network to have some discretion on when it decides to expand network capacity.

The HVAU contains a similar provision, and also commits ARTC to advising the access
holder of the reasons for not accepting the project, and to entering into good faith
negotiations with the Access Holder with the aim of securing alternative funding
arrangements to deliver that project. These are requirements are similar to that being
proposed by the OCA.
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